NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on March 14, 2006, the Division of Hotels and Restaurants received a Petition for an Emergency Variance for subsection 61C-4.010(7), Florida Administrative Code, from the Church V located in Orlando. The above referenced Florida Administrative Code states that each food service establishment must maintain a minimum of one public bathroom for each sex, properly designated…. They are requesting a variance to use centrally located bathrooms for employees and guests due to historical building restrictions. 
A copy of the Petition can be obtained from: Xenia Bailey, Division of Hotels and Restaurants, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1013.
The Division of Hotels and Restaurants will accept comments concerning the Petition for 14 days from the date of publication of this notice. To be considered, comments must be received on or before 5:00 p.m.
